Our Ref:  EB/RS/CB/KRA/001
     

       email: ed.blissett@gmb.org.uk
21 November 2005 

The Rt. Hon. Kevin Andrews MP

Ministry for Workplace Relations

2nd Floor, 4 Treasury Place

MELBOURNE
Victoria 3000 
Australia

Dear Mr Andrews

It is with grave concern that I have learnt of the Liberal and National Party’s government’s plans to alter the very foundations of industrial relations within Australia.

Your country is rightly renowned across the world for its history of ensuring employment rights for its workers and in its application of even handedness in the industrial relations arena.    This ethos is keenly protected under statute by both Federal and State legislation.    It is therefore alarming that a nation such as yours should now be proposing to make such draconian changes to employment legislation which will place the balance of power very firmly in the hands of the employer and will undermine the rights of workers.
It will be a regrettable day if Australia should slump into a position of being seen on the world stage as a nation which no longer wishes to protect the rights of workers but instead chooses to attack for its own sectarian reasons, the right of workers to be treated fairly.

I would urge you and your National/Liberal Party colleagues in both Federal Houses of Parliament to reconsider your ill judged attempts to tilt the balance of power away from Australian workers into the hands of multi-national and national employers.

Yours sincerely

Ed Blissett

Regional Secretary
cc:
Alison Tate ACTU


Owen Tudor TUC


Paul Kenny – Acting GMB General Secretary

